MINUTES OF YWDB COMMITTEE MEETING

held on 6th May 2006 at

Poole Yacht Club

Present:
Pete Hewitt (PH), Tim Parkinson (TP), John Yonwin (JY), David Cake (DC), Sally Hewitt (SH), John Lokier (JL), Phil Lokier (PL), Iain Macpherson (IM).

In attendance:
Cass Macpherson (CM).

Apologies:
Roy Davies, Wendy Davies, Geoff Honey, Pat Yonwin.

1. Minutes of the Last Meeting.

The minutes of the meeting held on 3rd December 2005 were approved as a correct record.

2. Matters Arising.

Matters arising from the minutes were dealt with in the course of the meeting.

3. Resignation from the Committee.

PH reported that Margaret Melrose would be standing down from the Committee as she had sold her boat and would not be replacing it with another Dayboat.

4. Treasurers Report.

JY presented a summary of the accounts for the year to 31. 12. 05.  These had been audited by JL.  A surplus of £5,507 for the year had been achieved leaving bank and cash balances totalling £9,831.

JY up gave an update of the position to 1st May 2006.  Bank and cash balances totalled £11,290 at this date.

2006 subscriptions were almost all in but membership numbers were slightly down on the previous year, but subs were still coming in and it was as yet  too early to give a definitive view.

It was agreed that the existing arrangements with the Portman Building Society should be continued for the time being.  The interest rate effective at 4th May 2006 was 2.7% gross, 2.16% net (we receive interest net).  JY said that that he would be reviewing the position with the Portman again, to see if other savings accounts options may be more to our advantage, without losing our "longer term rights". He would report back to the Committee in due course. [JY: Following the Committee Meeting....I can advise....Portman rules seem to have changed since I checked last year and it looks as though we can transfer to a 15 day account and gain more interest and not loose our "mutual rights"....More of this when I have the position confirmed by The Portman.]

5. Coverage of Secretarial Duties.

After discussion at both the beginning of the meeting and in the course of dealing with this agenda item, the following was arrived at as a working arrangement for the time being:

· Taking of minutes at committee meeting should be rotated amongst members.  CM agreed to take at this meeting.

· PL agreed to continue to be the receiving  / distribution (to relevant committee members) point for correspondence.

· PL agreed to continue as the compiler of DB Notes.

· JY agreed to continue to as the    for circulation of documentation to the membership.

· The system whereby follow-ups / re-recruitment of lapsed members was shared amongst committee members should continue to be co-ordinated by JY.

6. Dayboat Week 2006.

PH, JY and JL would be visiting CYC on 2nd June to check that everything was on track.

Programmes and entry forms had been circulated.  JL & PL would be the receipt point for entries and would keep track of numbers (3 so far – one of whom had underpaid with some feeble excuse about responding on the wrong form).

IM suggested, after being prompted, that the long distance race should take the form of a race from CYC to East Head.  A lunch stop on East Head beach with a DIY picnic would be followed by a pursuit race back to CYC.  Tides were always likely to be a problem one way or the other.  JY would discuss this suggestion with CYC so that rescue cover could be arranged and other practicalities considered.


Trophies – PH confirmed all in hand.


A decision about the skittles evening at the Gribble would need to be reached.  It was to be an extra event, not covered by the entry fee.  The landlord would require a deposit and there was a minimum number of 20.


CM was named on the website as a help point for accommodation.

7. Dayboat Week 2007.

TP & JY would open a dialogue to start the detailed planning with RSC.  JY warned that his personal plans might yet prevent him from getting as deeply involved as needed.  TP agreed to take it on if necessary, so long as he was able to get help from other Committee Members.

8. Dayboat Week 2008.

Poole YC. 3rd week of August.  JL to confirm dates.

9. Tideway Dinghies / Tim South.

Geoff Honey (GH) had got a phone message from Tim South, late the day before the meeting, cancelling his attendance at this meeting.  No details were given, so it was not yet known whether this was a postponement or an abandonment.

On the assumption that South’s crying off was a temporary delay, the strategy for dealing with him was discussed at some length.  It was agreed that discussions / negotiations should be conducted by a team consisting of PH, GH and IM.  The team was authorised to deal with South with a view to his (or his company) becoming the Association’s approved builder.  When the point was reached that the Association was to be committed to any legal or financial involvement, the team would first put their recommendations to the full committee, either in a meeting or by way of an e-mail forum, as was agreed to be appropriate at the time.

In the course of discussion it was agreed that the team should pay particular attention to:

· the marketing involvement to be required of the Association.

· the security of the Association’s moulds.

· the costs to which the Association might become committed.

It had been suggested that the Association might be represented at the Dinghy Show at the Alexandra Palace in March 2007.  This would be considered further; depending on progress made with South.

The possibility of again commissioning a new builder to build a boat for the Association was discussed in the context of providing the builder with experience and exhibiting at Ally Pally.  It was agreed this would only be done if the lessons learned from our previous experience were carefully applied.  It was further agreed that the approval of the Association’s membership should be sought before such a course was embarked upon.

10. Loan of Moulds to Members

A request had been received from David Hart for the loan of the moulds for his use.  It was agreed that at this juncture of our possibly appointing an approved builder, no such request from any member should be approved.  TP agreed to re-contact Hart and inform him of this decision. 

11. Archives

JY has the grey filing cabinet and agreed to keep it for the time being.

It was agreed that historical material (DB Week results, DB Notes, plans and so forth) should be transferred as time permitted to electronic media.

Financial material should only be kept for six years, but as full a record as possible of signed annual accounts should be kept in hard copy form.  Constitutional / legal material should likewise be kept permanently as described below.

It was agreed to discontinue using the YWDBA Group for communications. All key documents, contracts, etc. would be stored initially on the Yahoo group site but in a month or two they would be stored on ywdb.co.uk in a secure manner. This arrangement would give all committee members access to committee material, etc.


12. Questionnaire

SH reported on the replies received to the membership questionnaire.  On the face of it appeared that the majority of the membership was satisfied with the role played by the Association.

It was agreed that some analysis of the results should be done so that a report could be included in DB Notes, and some of the suggestions could be aired.

The Committee recognised that much of the response came from the “converted”.  The Dayboat, not being a state-of-the-art cutting-edge modern design was likely to appeal more to a more mature family oriented demographic.  It agreed that in should continue to make every effort to reach that target audience as effectively as possible.

The Committee expressed its appreciation of the hard work put in by TP’s daughter, Diana, in helping with the collation of the Questionnaire results.  As a (very) small token of this appreciation,  they were pleased to be able to give Diana two bottles of wine.

13. IDRA 14

PH spoke of an anniversary meeting of the IDRA 14 scheduled at Clontarf, Dublin in September.  Suggested we might try to establish contact with the class to see if there could be any mutual advantage to be gained.

14. Next Mailing to Members

On or about 2nd June – DB Week chaser

By 21st July – Notice of AGM with DB Notes/News

[Minute taker lost it here and her assistant was obviously asleep – please could this be recapped at the next meeting.]

15. Next Meeting 17th June at PYC

